
  

 

 

U.S. Election Assistance Commission 

633 3rd Street NW, Suite 200  

Washington, DC 20001 

 

Sent Via Electronic Transmission 

May 27, 2021 

 

Susan Greenhalgh, Senior Advisor on Election Security 

Gillian Cassell-Stiga, Special Counsel 

Free Speech For People 

1320 Centre St. #405 

Newton, MA 02459 

susan@freespeechforpeople.org 

gillian@freespeechforpeople.org 

 

         

Re:  FOIA Request No. 21-00027 

 

Greetings:  

 

This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act request (FOIA No. 21-00027) 

wherein you requested the following:  

 

“Any and all communications (including but not limited to electronic communications, 

email, letters, etc.), including all attachments and forwarded messages, referencing 

“Voluntary Voting System Guidelines”, “VVSG”, or “wireless”, transmitted or exchanged 

between August 4, 2020 and February 5, 2021, between any employee, agent, or 

representative of the U.S. Election Assistance Commission (EAC) and any employee, agent, 

or representative of any of the following entities:   

a. Election Systems & Software (ES&S) 

b. Dominion Voting Systems 

c. Unisyn Voting Solutions 

d. Clear Ballot Group 

e. VotingWorks 

f. Hart InterCivic Inc.” 

 

Records responsive to your request are enclosed. One responsive record was redacted pursuant to 

5 U.S.C. 552(b)(6). No other responsive records have been withheld or redacted pursuant to 5 

U.S.C. 552(b). 

 

This letter completes the response to your request.  If you interpret any portion of this response 

as an adverse action, you may appeal this action to the Election Assistance Commission.  Your 

appeal must be in writing and sent to the address set forth below.  Your appeal must be 

postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days from the date of the response to your 

request.  Please include your reasons for reconsideration and attach a copy of this and subsequent 

EAC responses. 

U.S. Election Assistance Commission 



FOIA Appeals 

633 3rd Street NW, Suite 200  

Washington, DC 20001 

 

Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the 

National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services 

they offer.  The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information 

Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College 

Park, Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-

877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769. 

 

As for your request for fee waiver, we have not generated any fees associated to this response, 

thus a fee waiver is not applicable at this time.  If you have any questions regarding this 

response, please feel free to contact me at (202) 294-5227 or by email at ajoiner@eac.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Amanda Stevens Joiner, FOIA Officer 

Associate Counsel 

U.S. Election Assistance Commission 

ajoiner@eac.gov 

 

mailto:ajoiner@eac.gov

